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Tena koe 

Official Information Act Request 

Thank you for your request of 11 November 2019, under the Official Information Act 1982, for the 
following information: 

I would like to know the steps that NZQA take to ensure that the examination timetable is the best fit 
possible for the majority or NCEA and NZ Scholarship students and how Maori are involved in this 
process. 

I attach a copy of the examination timetable development process document for information as 
covered by your request. 

Under section 9(2)(a) of the Official Information Act 1982, the names of staff, below Tier Three 
Manager level, have been withheld. 

Following feedback from kaiako of Te Reo Maori and Te Reo Rangatira in February NZQA had 
committed to making sure that from 2020 onwards all examinations in these subjects will be 
scheduled in the morning to ensure consistency with English. This commitment will also ensure 
that these examinations will not be scheduled on the same day as any English examination at the 
same level. 

With respect to your similar concern about Science and other core subjects, the scheduling of Te 
Reo Maori and Te Reo Rangatira examinations in morning sessions will also ensure these subjects 
will not be on the same day at the same level. 

The 2020 examination timetable is available on NZQA's website. All Te Reo examinations are 
scheduled in the mornings. It is, however, important to note that NZQA cannot ensure that there 
are no afternoon examinations some candidates will be required to sit on those days. Each year 
there are around 120 examination sessions that need to fit into 17 days, making it impossible to 
avoid having some candidates sit more than one examination per day. 

As part of the commitment to open and transparent government, NZQA is proactively releasing 
responses to Official Information Act requests which are of public interest. NZQA intends to publish 
this response on its website in December 2019. Your name and contact details will be removed 
before publication. 
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